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ONE NEW PATRON
AND

ONE INCREASED PATRON
WELCOME AND THANK YOU!

NEW PATRON
Wanda Shelp Chinnery ’55
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INCREASED PATRON
Douglas Olson ’56
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On Mar 14, 2021, wchinnery <wchinnery@aol.com> wrote:

Hi, Jack, I moved to Kansas City to do mathematical research at 
Midwest Research Institute when I graduated from Augustana. 
Working on confluent hypergeometiric functions naturally led to 

burgeoning computer technology.  After 12 years  at MRI, I began working in the 
computer center at Hallmark Cards and kept following the technology path. I was 

Director of Information Technology when I retired.
I worked at Hallmark 23 years. It was a great company and a wonderful place to work   I think I was 

very fortunate to work for two such fine companies- MRI and Hallmark
I live in a suburb of Kansas City, have taken cruises to Alaska and the Mediterranean, and enjoyed 

trips to the UK and Norway. 
I met my husband ( deceased) in Kansas City  - he graduated from Yale.
Thank you so much for all the work and tracking that you do for us. 

Happy Spring !
Wanda Shelp Chinnery ‘55

Dear Wanda, I am so glad you enjoy the O&B and I sincerely thank you for your generous Patron donation.
Happy Spring to you too.
Jack

Dear Doug,  Your continued show of support of the O&B by doubling the amount 
of your original Patron donation is truly heart warming and motivating to me.  I wish I 
could more adequately express how much I appreciate receiving yours and all other 
Patron's unsolicited financial support.  Knowing the O&B has value to you and my 
other subscribers motivates and inspires me to continue working as hard as I can to 
make the O&B as valuable to you as I possibly can.  I can now only say thank you 
again to you and all O&B Patrons.   Jack

Editor’s Note:  This is the first, “MULTIPLE PAGE” O&B effort I have sent out since the huge 
change in, (as I have been told,) “Spam Rules for the Internet”. Trying to find a way to still send out 
the O&B has been super difficult frustrating and complicated.  It has been almost a full time effort for 
the past month and I am not at all confident that I have found the best permanent solution. This 
Newsletter is intentionally only 6 pages long so it wouldn’t need “compressing.”  I am still very 
concerned about many other issues such as whether I will be able to compress the future 20 to 30 
page newsletters to the required maximum of 5 MB?

I want to thank the 15 subscribers and classmates that have written and offered their ideas and 
suggestions.  Most of the changes I have had to make will never be seen by you, my readers, but of 
course I am interested in receiving any comments you might have on this compromised effort.  Jack

New Patron
Wanda Shelp Chinnery ‘55

Wanda Shelp ’55
WHS Senior Photo

Increased Patron
Douglas Olson ‘56

6 of 6

Doug Olson ’55
WHS Senior Photo


